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The	Cape	Elizabeth	School	Board	held	a	Workshop	meeting	on	Tuesday,	March	20,	2018	in	
the	Cape	Elizabeth	High	School	Library	and	Learning	Commons.	The	meeting	began	at	
approximately	6:30	pm.			
	
A	video	recording	of	this	meeting	will	be	available	online	as	part	of	the	workshop	meeting	
materials.		https://goo.gl/Nbzyjk     All	budget	information	can	be	found	online	at	-	
https://sites.google.com/a/capeelizabethschools.org/budget 
	

 
Ms.	Carr	was	unavailable	to	attend.	
	
CEEA	representatives	Win	Philips	and	Sonia	Medina	were	present.		
	
	

BUDGET	WORKSHOP	-	MINUTES	
	
Cape	Elizabeth	School	Business	Manager	and	Town	Comptroller,	Cathy	Messmer,	
reviewed	school	‘Budget	Highlights	FY18-19’	against	the	‘Appropriation	Budget	Master	
Report’	document.	
	
Final	health	insurance	costs	for	FY19	should	be	available	in	early	April.	
	
It	was	noted	that	the	current	school	budget	is	subsidizing	the	cost	of	a	custodian	used	
for	non-school	department	facilities.	
	
Town	auditors	recommend	a	Fund	Balance	as	a	percentage	of	the	budget	in	the	1%–3%	
range.		
	
Superintendent	Colter	said	that	he	and	Town	Manager	Matt	Sturgis	met	recently	with	
Town	and	School	Faculties	Director	Perry	Schwarz.	Mr.	Schwarz	expressed	concerns	
with	the	quantity	of	projects	and	the	ability	for	one	person	to	provide	the	necessary	
oversight.	He	would	like	to	modify	his	original	request	for	a	maintenance	mechanic	to	
instead	become	a	‘Project	Manager’.		(Reference	budget	page	37	-	‘Priority	Items	Not	Included	in	
Initial	Budget	FY18-19’)	
	
Ms.	Scifres	commented	if	there	were	priority	items	not	in	the	proposed	budget	by	
school	administrators	then	those	costs	will	need	to	be	off-set	and	not	added	on.	She	
expressed	her	interest	in	seeing	what	a	proposed	budget	with	a	5.5%	tax	increase	(or	
approximately	half	of	the	current	proposal’s	increase)	would	look	like.	
	
Mr.	Voltz	wished	to	provide	a	clearer	picture	of	priorities	for	the	proposed	budget,	so	
administrators	would	have	a	more	concise	starting	point	for	any	changes;	and	how	do	
we	handle	the	engineering	study.		His	priority	items	would	be	Middle	School	social	
worker	and	district	school	resource	officer	(SRO).	
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